## North Stonington Recreation Commission Meeting Minutes January 9, 2020

RECEIVED

Attendees: M. Broneill, E. Mastroianni, J. Potemri, J. McGowan, C Dias, Dir. Fabian

2020 FEB 28 P 3: 12

Guests: Sally Timmins, Lori Umphlett, Brett Mastroianni

TOWN CLERKS OFFICE NORTH STONINGTON CT

Call to Order: 6:19 p.m.

Workshop Notes: Approved

Financials: Approved

## Old Business:

- 1. Refund Policy: the current policy was reviewed. An amendment was approved to include a refund for extenuating circumstances to review by Director and approved by the Commission.
- 2. Commissioner Attendance: C. Dias will send a letter to M. Bergel accepting his separation from the commission.

## **New Business:**

- 1. Winter Newsletter: a flyer will go out in the schools, highlighting programs for the winter and also early bird sign-ups for Summer Camp.
- 2. Summer Playground Flyer: the flyer was reviewed by the commission; will be online and distributed throughout school.
- 3. Planters: a volunteer is needed to take responsibility of the planters outside of the Rec Building. M. Perkins and L. Umphlett have volunteered.
- 4. Display Board: the display board at the entrance to the Recreation Building will need to be updated each month, recommended every two weeks. Dir. Fabian will post notices there that are emailed and distributed.
- 5. Winterfest 2020: Dir. Fabian will reach out to the YMCA to explore dates for another family night at the Y, targeting March for an event.
- 6. Survey: the before school/after school survey is targeted for distribution in January. The goal is to distribute this throughout the elementary school. C. Dias will also post the link on Facebook to the survey.
- 7. Budget: the Rec Budget will be presented in February.

## New Items by Commission/Visitors:

Girl Scout Volunteers: the local Girl Scout troop is searching for community service projects; E Mastroianni will introduce the leaders to Dir. Fabian to explore painting/organization of the rec shack for the spring.

Recreation Field Use Request – Lacrosse: Brett Mastroianni inquired about use of the recreation field for the S.E. Area Lacrosse league. A letter will be sent to little league requesting a proposed schedule be returned to the commission by 2/28/2020.

Adjourn: 7:46 p.m.